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On July 22, 2014, the President signed the Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act (WIOA) into law (Public Law 113-128).  Under the WIOA, the Governor of each state must submit a Unified or Combined State Plan to the U.S. Secretary of Labor that outlines a four-year workforce development strategy for the state’s workforce development system.  States must have approved plans in place in order to receive funding for the WIOA core programs.

The WIOA is comprehensive legislation that reforms and modernizes the public workforce system.  It reaffirms the role of the public workforce system and brings together and enhances several key employment, education, and training programs.  One of the principle areas of reform is to require States to plan across core programs and include this planning process in the Unified or Combined State Plan.

Michigan is submitting a Unified State Plan.  The plan must meet the requirements described in the WIOA, the WIOA Proposed Rules, and other published federal guidance.  The plan must outline a four-year strategy for the following core programs:

· The Adult Program (Title I);

· The Dislocated Worker Program (Title I);

· The Youth Program (Title I);

· The Adult Education and Family Literacy Act (Title II);

· The Wagner-Peyser Act (Wagner-Peyser Act, as amended by Title III); and

· The Vocational Rehabilitation Program (Title I of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973, as amended by 

Title IV).

The major content areas of the plan include strategic and operational planning elements.  All strategic and operational planning elements in the plan apply to all of the core programs.

Per the WIOA Notice of Proposed Rulemaking 20 CFR Section 676.130(c), the State of Michigan is providing an opportunity for public comment on, and input into, the development of the State’s Unified Plan prior to its submission to the U.S. Department of Labor and the U.S. Department of Education.  The plan will be posted at http://www.michigan.gov/mdhhs/0,5885,7-339-73971_25392---,00.html until 5:00pm on

January 31, 2016.  All comments regarding the plan should be submitted to:

Ed Rodgers, Bureau of Services for Blind Persons Director

Department of Licensing and Regulatory Affairs

201 N. Washington Square, 2nd Floor

Lansing, Michigan 48909

mossc@michigan.gov 

Fax:  (517) 335-5140

1-800-292-4200 (toll free)
To ensure your comments are considered, they must be received no later than 5:00 p.m. on January 31, 2016.
LARA is an equal opportunity employer  
Auxiliary aids, services and other reasonable accommodations are available upon request to individuals with disabilities.
1541 OAKLAND DRIVE ( KALAMAZOO, MICHIGAN 49008
TOLL FREE 800-292-4200 (VOICE) 888-864-1212 (TTY) ( LOCAL 269-337-3848 ( FAX 269-337-3872
www.michigan.gov/bsbp 
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